
 

 

 

CORPORATE OFFICE 
Level 2  

32 Oxford Terrace Telephone:  0064 3 364 4134 

Christchurch Central                    Kathleen.Smitheram@cdhb.health.nz;  

CHRISTCHURCH 8011                  

 

 
30 June 2022 

 
RE Official Information Act request CDHB 10909 
 
I refer to your email dated 18 April 2022 to the Ministry of Health which they subsequently partially 
transferred to us on 21 June 2022 requesting the following information under the Official Information 
Act from Canterbury DHB regarding the Housing Improvement Regulations 1947 and the issue of any 
repair notices by the Medical Officer of Health. Specifically Question 1:    
 

1. I would like to request information about the provision of any certificates to local authorities 
under s42(1)(e) by medical officers of health, and the issue of any repair notices under s44(1).  

a. Specifically, I would like to request the dates and local authorities for any such 
certificates or repair notices since, say, 2000.  

 
If it would help in keeping this request reasonably bounded, I am quite happy to limit this to within a 
lesser reasonable period --- say ten years --- but would prefer as broad a time range as possible. 
 
There have been no such notices issued by the Medical Officers of Health for Canterbury. 
 
I trust that this satisfies your interest in this matter. 
 
Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 
Canterbury DHB website after your receipt of this response.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Ralph La Salle 
Senior Manager, OIAs 
Canterbury DHB & West Coast DHB 

9(2)(a)
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